## Rénell M. Agard

Wingfield Road, Old Road, St. Kitts 00265 (869) 665-6493 Renell.agard@gmail.com www.linkedin.com/in/renellagard97

October 7, 2022

Governor Albert Bryan Jr.
Governor of the U.S. Virgin Islands
Government House
1105 King Street
Christiansted
St. Croix, VI 00820

Dear Governor Bryan Jr:

The mandate of the Casino Control Commission includes inter alia providing regulatory oversight, enforcing relevant laws and thereby increasing public confidence and integrity. Given the responsibilities observed, it is my esteemed privilege to fervently recommend Luther Renee to serve on the Virgin Islands Casino Control Board. In my view, Mr. Renee has the requisite experience, knowledge and understanding required to satisfactorily carry out the duties of a Director (Commissioner). He has a mastery of Macro and Micro Economic theories as myself benefitted from his tutelage in my three-year stint at the University of the Virgin Islands.

The high level of preparedness, punctuality and knowledge of subject material that Mr. Renee displayed was extremely admirable. It was especially fascinating the manner in which Mr. Renee would share stories of his life's journey, particularly his tenure as a senator where his passion for the holistic advancement of the USVI would protrude. The experiences that he would have gathered having served at such an important level of governance would also be beneficial to the Commission once Mr. Renee joins the team.

I have no doubt that Mr. Renee is suitable to serve on the Casino Control Board as his wealth of knowledge, love of country and history with lawmaking have equipped him to contribute to the aim of The Commission which centers around encouraging the stability and continuity of casino gaming in the USVI.

Should you desire more information, or have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,	
Rénell M. Agard	